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Planner Emeritus Network

ATTACHMENT T)
REPORT TO THE CCAPA BOARD

February, 2007
Submitted by Don Cotton, PEN President

This report provides a brief overview of the activities of PEN since the last CCAPA Board meeting.   A brief description of the purpose of the Planner Emeritus Network is also included.  
What is PEN?
As established in CCAPA Bylaws, Planner Emeritus Network (PEN) is a subsidiary organization of the CCAPA and the PEN President serves as a non-voting member of the CCAPA Board. 

PLANNER EMERITUS NETWORK was founded by the CCAPA in1995 and is “devoted to recognizing the efforts of those senior members of the planning profession who have contributed to California planning by their leadership and service to the profession.”   Originally memberships was open to all members of CCAPA who wished to join, with a particular focus on APA Life Members, former CCAPA Board officers, FAICP members, Planning Historical Society members, and retired planning professionals.  However, beginning in January, 2007, all California APA Life members, former CCAPA Board officers, FAICP members, Planning Historical Society members and retired planning professionals are automatically members of PEN.   In addition, CCAPA members specifically recognized by the PEN Board as being significant contributors to PEN will remain members of PEN.  
Status Report
CCAPA & PEN Bylaws

. 
Recommended changes to the CCAPA Bylaws to institute the membership eligibility change approved by the Board have been provided to the CCAPA Board as directed in June, 2006.  Past President Jeri Ram indicated that these changes will be incorporated with other changes at the time the CCAPA Bylaws are next revised. 

Revised PEN Bylaws were submitted to the PEN membership for discussion and suggested modification at the PEN annual meeting at the Orange County CCAPA Conference.  However, the PEN Board is considering an additional change to the Bylaws which would expand the size of the PEN Board to approximately 12 members.  The purpose of the expansion of the Board is to increase participation by the PEN membership in the activities of the organization and to establish a bigger base for sharing the responsibilities of PEN.  The PEN Board has endorsed this change and the Bylaws are being revised and submitted for approval in the near future.   
Membership Data Base 
 With the help of Steffan/George, an effort is being made to complete the revised and expanded member data base including mailing addresses and email addresses.  Ultimately the data base will contain brief bio information as well as contact information  
San Jose Conference Presentation 
The PEN presentation planned for the San Jose Conference will be on the subject of urban infill.  The presentation is entitled “Successful Infill Projects: Past, Present and Future.”   John Bridges, Vice-President, South and I are working with the Conference Program Committee to arrange the scheduling of the session.     
PEN Newsletter

The objective of the PEN Board is to provide members with a Newsletter on a bi-annual basis.  The Newsletter for the Spring will be provided once membership data base contains the addresses and the Newsletter can be mailed or emailed.  
PEN Officers (Board of Directors) and Terms
Don Cotton, President, 2007-2009
Janet Ruggiero, Vice-President, North, 2005-2007
John Bridges, Vice-President, South, 2005-2007
Betty Croly, Secretary, 2007-2009
Gina Natoli, 2005-2007
